Research Statement  - Superslow – Lucy Bleach

Research Background 
The geologic turn is a movement within art and design practice that considers, in reference to a growing awareness of the new geological era of the Anthropocene, how the human and non-human, the ecological and the ethical, are increasingly intertwined. Connecting geological terms and forces with intimate human experience, Bleach’s 25 year practice explores how the geologic presents a an opportunity for creative destabilisation and a particular inflection of transformation. Expanded contemporary sculptural practice and site-responsive installation within a nominated exhibition context are specialised strategies within contemporary art practice to explore new understandings of place, culture and habitation of the specific location.

Research Contribution 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Superslow was a commissioned work for the Kelly’s Garden Curated Projects series as part of the 2015 Tasmanian International Arts Festival. The work comprised a freestanding circular room constructed from used clinker bricks reflecting the dimensions of a 19th century domestic brick icehouse. For the duration of the exhibition the structure housed a 1.2 metre cube ice block that melted slowly, its melt retarded by the insulating qualities of the double-lined bricks and sod roof. As the ice slowly melted, the roof crop slowly grew, presenting a form in dynamic flux. Superslow drew on an ongoing inquiry of sculptural responses to geological processes that frame concepts of volatility, impact and resonance. By slowing down the experience of these forces, the artworks present opportunities for  intimate encounter and understanding. 

Research Significance 
Kelly’s Garden Curated Projects delivers a varied annual curated program of artists who engage with and respond to Kelly’s Garden, Hobart’s outdoor installation space attached to Salamanca Arts Centre. The Kelly’s Garden Curated Projects program explores innovative aspects of contemporary installation practice, presenting the work of primarily early to mid-career Tasmanian, national and international artists of significance.

The exhibition was reviewed in Artlink Magazine, Vol 35 no 2, June 2015.
A full-colour catalogue was produced to accompany the exhibition.
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